
St. Paul 

Catholic Church 

~ St. Charles�Borromeo, Haiti, Sister Parish ~�

 

 

T h e  L o v e  o f  C h r i s t  I m p e l s  u s  t o  b e  

a  U n i t e d  p e o p l e  t o  s e r v e  o u r  g o d  

January 9, 2022   

WEEKEND MASSES 

AT CHURCH 

 

Saturday  

4:00 pm  

 

Sunday  

7:00 am, 8:30 am & 10:00 am 

        

DAILY MASSES  

Please see page 10 

 

CONFESSIONS  

Saturday: 3:00-until all are heard 

OR Anytime by appointment 

 

 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday: 8:00 am—4:30 pm 

Friday:  8:00 am—3:00 pm 

 

 

CONNECT 

Phone:  618-654-2339 

Fax:  618-654-9980 

Website:  www.stpaulhighland.org 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/

StPaulCatholicChurchHighland 

Address: 1412 9th Street,  

                Highland, IL  62249 

Welcome  

▪Back To Church▪�
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WHO WOULD HAVE EVER KNOWN???�

In this article I offer bits and pieces of information regarding our church renovation 

project. Some of these issues were known and others were uncovered/discovered 

during the renovation project. All these stated issues/projects are completed or will 

be, as Trinity Hall construction progresses: 

�� Mold/Asbestos present in several areas: abated 

�� Damaged plaster & paint on walls & ceilings: repaired 

�� Wallpaper removed on ceiling & walls: completed 

�� Carpeting beyond cleaning: replaced 

�� Boiler was inefficient and on its last leg: replaced 

�� 1/4 of roof leaking: replaced 

�� Insulated area of roof that was uninsulated: completed 

�� Plumbing and electrical issues: corrected 

�� Lighting updated with LED, some dimmable: completed 

�� Lack of restrooms; new Trinity Hall will provide: pending 

�� Ineffective & inaudible sound system: replaced/tweaking 

�� Worn & scratched pews: refinished 

�� Pew kneelers beyond repair: replaced 

�� “Donkeys” (middle leg protruding from seats & backs of pews): removed 

�� 4 pews shortened, due to lack of access: completed 

�� 154 chairs; repaired, stained, reupholstered: completed 

�� Many chair ganging book holders still need repair: pending 

�� Low sanctuary/poor sightlines; raised 2 - 3 steps: completed 

�� Installed a ramp on our inaccessible sanctuary: completed 

�� Repaired water leakage into the basement: completed 

�� Removed Chair/Pew seats in side aisles that were in violation of fire code 

exiting measures: completed 

�� Narthex door hardware to be replaced; fire code: pending 

�� Damaged east canopy: removed 

�� Scuppers (top part of downspouts) to be replaced: pending 

�� Dying/dead landscaping has been removed, replaced and/or salvaged; 

replanting many plants: completed 

�� Humid basement: installed commercial dehumidifier 

�� Inaccessible church storage; new room to come: pending  

�� High humidity in church & attic, required untimely plastering & painting for 

years: Attic vent system installed: completed 

�� New humidity control system in the church: pending 

�� Humidity damaged prayer kneelers: New ones back ordered 

�� 100+ broken stained glass panes; some restored in images of St. Paul, The 

Lord’s Supper, Loaves & Fish, St. Cecilia & Gregory. All perimeter glass 

replaced: completed 

�� City-shared cost replacing 9th St. curb/sidewalk: completed 

�� Lemon St. PLC entrance curb/gutter: replaced by the city 

�� Updated technology & live stream capabilities: pending 

�� Terrazzo under pews has been refinished/polished 

�� Storage added for music under organ pipes: completed 

�� Moved & refurbished organ console 

�� Broken condenser motor on church chiller: replaced 

�� Lights now operate by switches; not circuit breakers: done 

�� West entrance crumbling: replaced with landing & ramp 

�� Constantly leaking radiators: repaired & serviced 

�� 2nd confessional; now 2 priests can celebrate: added 

�� Other small projects too numerous to mention 

�� We saved costs with thousands of volunteer hours 
 

Our church building is now 71 years old. It was inevitable that repairs & 

maintenance would need to happen. I have assisted in fulfilling a dream of 

many parishioners for an expanded gathering & meeting space with ample 

facilities that are accessible to all. Terry (Judy) Zeisset, our Campus 

Growth Team and I have been good stewards of the gifts offered by 

parishioners, especially with rising costs. You, your children and 

grandchildren are the reason we have had such passion for this project, 

assisting all to gain the prize of eternal life. Thank you for entrusting this 

project to us. We pray that we have served you well thus far. 

THE BEST SP SCHOOL DINNER/AUCTION EVER!!! 

Please support this event to be held on Sat., Jan. 22 at the KC Hall. 

We can make a difference in the lives of our St. Paul kids! Tickets: St. 

Paul Parish & School Offices, any school parent or, online at: https://

stpaulhighland.weshareonline.org/ 

 

CHURCH RESTROOMS off the narthex are now unisex; men and 

women, boys and girls can use either one. 

 

SOUND SYSTEM As with any new sound system, bugs need to be 

worked out. In particular, because they are interconnected, the new 

system in our church will not be completely finished until Trinity Hall is 

completed. Please be patient. We will get there. 

 

RECONFIGURED SANCTUARY is requiring some alterations in 

liturgical ministry procedures. This will take time, especially with the 

distribution of Holy Communion. 

 

LEAKING WINDOWS? No, our new upper windows are forming 

condensation on the inside in very cold weather. We are aware of this 

problem as water is dripping down the walls onto the pews and floors. 

We are hopeful that our new dehumidification unit for the church will 

help to correct this problem. We hope to have it up and running 

sometime this month. 

 

SEVERAL NOTES OF THANKS! 

�� To all who contributed to Stefan’s Car Fund, now fully funded! 

�� To all who offered gifts to the Polish Moms & Polish Food and 

helped to make Fr. Kosk & Stefan’s mothers feel at home! 

�� To all who worked tirelessly to prepare our church for Christmas 

Eve and Day Masses, including cleaners, choirs and decorators! 

�� To all who made donations/memorials for Christmas décor. Know 

that we remember your deceased loved ones in prayer! 

�� To all who offered gifts to Msgr. Peters, Fr. Kosk, Stefan, the 

parish staff and myself during the holidays. We are appreciative! 

�� To all who continue to support our Capital Campaign through 

faithfulness to your pledges and to those who have offered 

additional gifts. We are grateful! 

 

LUCY GONZALEZ, “STUDENTS FOR LIFE” is offering a presentation 

on Sun., Jan. 16; 7 pm in St. Paul Parish Life Center All Saints 

Room. Lucy, a graduate of St. Paul School, has a passion for 

participating in pro-life efforts that began when she attended Mater Dei, 

where she led the pro-life club. She then went on to help advance the 

pro-life cause, serving as Vice President/Social Media Coordinator for 

Students for Life at SLU. There, she found her love for meaningful 

activism, prayer vigils, and counseling women outside of Planned 

Parenthood. This did not come without challenges, as the SFL group at 

SLU has been victim to vandalism against pro-life displays, such as 

their annual “Cemetery of the Innocents” cross display. Such adversity 

helped affirm Lucy’s calling to a pro-life career even more. She is 

excited to have the honor of passing that along to the next generation 

of pro-life students. Please plan to attend Lucy’s presentation! 

   Fr. Pat’s Pen 

        Fr. Pat Jakel, Pastor�
�

   Written in the Love of Christ�
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The next training session of 

Fr. Kosk’s altar server group 

will be held on Sunday,  

January 16th, after the 10am 

Mass, in church.   

 

New and returning altar  

servers in Grades 4 through 12 are welcome, even if a student 

has missed previous sessions.   

 

This session will be especially important as we have returned 

to celebrate the Mass in our newly renovated worship 

space.  We look forward to seeing you at the meeting! 

The Diocese of Springfield in Illinois invites you to join 

us for a diocesan-wide pro-life Mass and march event 

on Friday, January 21, in Springfield at the Cathedral of 

the Immaculate Conception. We will begin with Mass at 

10:00 am followed by an 11:00 am march to the Illinois 

Capital. Like last year, the diocese has decided to fore-

go a trip to Washington, D.C., and focus on a local 

march. The Mass and march are intended for 7th-12th 

graders, college students, and adults.  

To carpool or for more info, contact  

Rose at (847) 274-3916 or Joan at (618) 920-6516 

Lucy Gonzalez Presentation on: 

“Students for Life” Sunday, Jan. 16, 7 pm 

St. Paul Parish Life Center 
 

Lucy, who attended St. Paul 

Catholic Grade School and  

Mater Dei Catholic High School, 

currently resides in in the metro

-east area and serves the Pro-

Life Generation as Students  

for Life's Missouri-Arkansas  

Regional Coordinator.  

   This work includes providing 

high school and college groups with the resources 

that they need in order to abolish abortion in our 

lifetime, and encouraging these students to take 

compassionate action in their communities after 

graduating as well.  

   Please plan to attend this presentation! 

SURVIVORS OF HUMAN TRAFFICKING �

January�is National Slavery and Human Trafficking 

Prevention Month and our Parish Respect Life Team is 

placing a basket at the baptismal font the weekends 

of�Jan. 22�23 and Jan 29�30 for donations to Eden’s 

Glory, a Chr istian organization that helps survivors 

of human trafficking. Thank you.�
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Financial Stewardship�

December 19, 26, 2021 & January 2, 2022�

PARISH SUPPORT� Dec. 19� Dec. 26� Jan. 2�

Church Envelopes� $11,057� $40,484� $11,939�

Online Giving� 4,531� 6,301� 5,271�

Children's Offertory� 23� 21� 0�

Loose Collection� 534� 708� 694�

Repairs & Maintenance� 506� 725� 351�

Immaculate Conception� 57� 60� 40�

Christmas Decorations� 240� 121� 99�

Christmas Collection� 708� 12,374� 1,653�

Christmas Collection � Loose� 0� 2,487� 0�

Solemnity of Mary� 10� 146� 1,738�

TOTAL PARISH SUPPORT� $17,664� $63,425� $21,785�

NEEDED FOR BUDGET WEEKLY� $20,192� $20,192� $20,192�

This week's shortage/overage� �$2,528� $43,233� $1,593�

Year�to�date shortage/overage (since 7�1�21)� �$35,525� $7,708� $9,301�

�    

OTHER COLLECTIONS� �   

Sister Parish� $617� $353� $715�

St. Paul Outreach� 505� 2,200� 30�

Kentucky Tornado Victims� 2,896� 297� 1,484�

Retirement Fund for Religious� 161� 75� 5�

Catholic Children's Home� 110� 2,467� 46�

Catholic Times� 0� 0� 230�

Church in Latin America� 0� 0� 45�

TOTAL OTHER COLLECTIONS� $4,289� $5,392� $2,555�

�    

Diocesan Tithe this Week� $1,766� $6,343� $2,179�

Diocesan Tithe to date (since 7�1�21)� $47,229� $53,572� $55,751�

�    
Capital Campaign Update�

TOTAL CAMPAIGN GOAL� $7,500,000 � $7,500,000 � $7,500,000 �

Pledged (incl. non�pledged contributions)�
$7,409,687� $7,484,721� $7,489,331�

Received�
$5,915,026� $6,111,223� $6,118,347�

Still Needed�
$1,584,974� $1,388,777� $1,381,653�

Expenditures:� �   

Previous Campus Phases Expense� 1,810,848� 1,810,848� 1,810,848�

Phase 3 (New Bldg./Church Renovation)� 2,687,740� 2,688,128� 2,688,128�

Total Expenditures� $4,498,588� $4,498,976� $4,498,976�
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This Week’s Buzz from our Business Office:� �

�

2021 contribution statements 

will be e�mailed and hard copy 

mailed through USPS begin-

ning January 24
th

.� �

�

Please be on the lookout for 

your statement beginning the week of January 24
th

.� �

�

Having friendly Parish Staff to help you with 

your Parish needs is just one of the ways that St. 

Paul continues to. . .SHINE ON for our Parish 

family!!� Have a dazzling week!! �

Business Office  

Dineen Czar �

Executive Manager�
�

                       Laurie Scott �

                       Accountant�

For all the helping hands who came to clean the very 

dusty pews in church before Christmas thank you so 

much for your time (and talents).� Job was finished in 

a little over an hour.� Thank you to Rosalie 

Aschbacher, Karen, Aaron, Wilson and Mimi �

Boulanger, Jan Couch, Barb Forys, Rita Gustin, �

Linda and Keith Hagler, Kyle Klostrmann, Helen 

Schreiber and Joan Wilkinson.� You are the best.���

�

�

�

Christmas season so beautiful and meaningful�for �

our parish; Barb Forys, Helen Schreiber, Jane Duft, 

Jerry Rehkemper, Joan Wilkinson, Judy Shannon, 

Laurie Wiedner, Maryann Munie, Melanie Steiner, 

Rose Keppler, and Suzanne Butler.� Once again �

you did an amazing job and your talents are �

so appreciated.���

�

Thank you to Fr. Pat's Patriots, Bob Vance, Jerry�

Rehkemper, Jim Klostermann, Martin Klostermann 

and Ray Todora for unpacking and setting up the �

two large Christmas trees in church.� This just richly 

added to the Christmas spirit and beauty of our �

church this year. Thanks again for all your help.�

�

If you have not seen the creche scene at night please 

take the time to do so.� It is beautiful.� Thank you 

Daniel Goring, James Hemann, Joe Goring, Jude �

Hemann, Mimi Hemann and Pete Tucker for setting up 

this beautiful display of the birth of Jesus.��

A special Thank you for the following……. 

CHURCH OPEN HOUSE 

THIS WEEKEND 

Representatives from the Campus Growth Team, 

wearing yellow safety vests, will be available after 

the 4:00pm and 10:00am Masses this weekend, to 

be the “answer people”. 

 

This is your opportunity to wander throughout all the 

church spaces, see the changes that have been 

made and have your questions answered. See you 

there! 
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St. Paul Dinner Auction�

 

Raffle for RTIC backpack coolers�

 

 

 

 

 

1st Drawing—32 can cooler 

2nd Drawing—15 can cooler 

 

Coolers will be filled with local gift cards and items  

for the perfect picnic.  

 

Drawing to be held at the St. Paul Dinner Auction 

January 22, 2022 

 

Tickets: 1 for $5  OR  3 for $10 

 

*You may turn into the School or parish office.   

Thank you for your continued support.* 

Another opportunity to support St. Paul School.  

We will raffle off a Cooler & Meat Raffle at the  

St. Paul Dinner Auction.  

Name:   

Phone Number:  

 

 

Name:   

Phone Number:  

 

 

Name:   

Phone Number:  

Youth Confirmation 

Grades 4-8 

�

St. Paul parish wants to �

ensure that any youth who is 

not yet Confirmed has the 

opportunity to receive the 

Sacrament of Confirmation. 

Some children “missed” this 

Sacrament during our transi-

tion to the restored order of 

the sacraments, however there is still an oppor-

tunity to be sealed with the fullness of the Holy 

Spirit and complete your full initiation into the 

Catholic Church!�

�

St. Paul will offer a 3�part preparation session 

for youth on January 16th, 23rd, and 30th, 

from 11a.m.�11:45 a.m. �

�

These sessions are designed for youth in 

grades 4�8 who desire to be Confirmed on   

Saturday, Feb. 5,  at 10 a.m. at the Cathedral of 

Immaculate Conception in Springfield. �

Please e�mail Molly Korte at 

mkorte@stpaulhighland.org or call the Parish 

Office, 654�2339, if you have any questions or 

would like to register for the upcoming sessions. �

We are in need for volunteers to �

provide donuts or desserts again for 

RCIA Sunday sessions. They can be 

homemade or store bought. If you 

want volunteer that would be great. �

�

�

�

�

Here are the dates. �

Jan 23: Feb 6,13,20,27:�

Mar 6,13,20,�

Apr 3�

Thank you so much!�

Please contact Val Delaney at 618�799�9746�



Pastoral Associate for Pastoral 

Care and Spirituality 

 

Lorraine Senci �

Bereavement/Grief Support�

If you or a family member would like to talk 

about the loss of your loved one, parishioner 

Bill Bishop, who serves on the parish bereave-

ment ministry team, is available to listen. �

Bill is a professional licensed social worker 

with extensive experience offering grief counseling. All 

sharing is confidential; no fees are involved. Please feel 

free to call Bill at (618) 314�0172.�

Dear St. Paul Church,�

�

Thank you to everyone �

who gave gifts for our �

residents. Without help 

from the community 

most of our residents 

would not have a gift at Christmas. �

   Bless everyone.�

Assistant Activity 

Director, �

Sharon Young�

 January 15 - 16  Saturday, 4:00 PM Sunday, 7:00 AM Sunday, 8:30 AM Sunday, 10:00 AM 

Lector 
Margie Duncan 

Colleen Geismann 

Shirley Bellm 

Bill Wagner 

Ken Krausz 

Shelly Sands 

Jamie Beer 

Jennifer Douglas 

Extraordinary Minister 

Jay Czar 

Derek Kloss 

Jacob Rose 

Lee Rinderer Susan Bowman 

Rob Bowman 

Brian Wuebbels 

Frank Lipski (sub req.) 

Gina Lipski 

Jennifer Miller 

Hospitality Team Leader Mark Voegele, Jr. Rick Aholt Bill Niebrugge Kathleen Quitmeyer 

Hospitality Minister 
Bill Duncan 

Gregory Venarsky 

Jan Abbott 

Barb Bellm 

Jane Holtgrave 

Gina Niebrugge 

Beth Eller 

Tim Eller 

 

My name is Judy Hereford.��

I have lived in Highland and have been 

a member of St Paul Parish for the last 30 

years.�

I have 8+ children. I say + because �

I was a foster mother for 13 years.�

One of my 4 originals, my second son, 

Graham, was diagnosed with Burkitt’s Lym-

phoma in 2007 and, after a difficult year�long battle, suc-

cumbed to this cancer in 2008. �

Grief upon losing someone, particularly your own 

child, remains with you, but does not define who you are; it 

travels with you on your journey through life. I feel as 

though my personal intention within this group is to travel 

with you on YOUR grief journey as we learn from one an-

other and support each other.��

�

My name is Gail Holthaus. �

I have �lived in Highland and have been 

a member of St. Paul Parish for 29 years. My 

husband Mark lost his first wife in 1988. In 

1991, we married and I became the mother 

of his 3 children. Together we had 2 more.�

Our youngest child, Greg, was a seem-

ingly healthy 18 year old when he went into 

sudden cardiac arrest and died.�

Grief strikes us all in very different ways but for any-

one who has lost a child, we know that there will always be 

a part of our heart missing. My goal with this group is to be 

there for each other, whether you like to talk about your 

loved one or just listen, know that we are there for each 

other. We are all parents on a journey we didn’t choose.�

�

Please call or text Judy, (618) 779-2181, or  

Gail, (618) 301-7455, for more info. 

Parishioners Judy Hereford and Gail Holthaus offer 

grief support for parents who have lost a child   �
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Pastoral Associate for 

Faith Formation 
 

Deanna Harlan�

Works of Mercy and Love in ACTION! 
 

Each year, the RCIA catechumens and candi-

dates, along with their sponsors and team 

members, deliver gift bags and fellowship 

and joy, to our parish homebound members 

at Christmastime and possibly other times of 

the year. The bags contain items that the 

group has donated to this effort and assem-

bled for gift giving.  
 

This year and last, 

were necessarily a 

bit different than oth-

er years, due to the 

pandemic. But typi-

cally, our deliveries 

include some visiting 

time. Here are just a 

few photos that were 

able to be captured. 

 

Facemasks removed for photo.�

Adult Catholic Refresher 

Who: All Catholic adults who want to refresh 

their knowledge of Catholic teaching  and 

practices 
 

What:  1 1/2 hr. sessions w/discussion 
 

When: Mondays 9:30-11:00 am  

   Tuesdays 6:30-8:00 pm (choose one) 

Starting up again January 17/18th, 2021 
 

Where: St. Paul Parish Life Center 

    1420 Ninth Street 

    Highland, IL  62249 

No cost for those who registered in the fall. 
 

If you haven’t registered before, you still can: 

Cost: $15/person, due at registration either 

in person OR online at: https://

stpaulhighland.weshareonline.org/

AdultCatholicRefresher  

 

Questions: contact Deanna at: 654-2339 

x217 or dharlan@stpaulhighland.org  

Adult Catholic Refresher 

Continues... 

MINISTRY REFRESHER &  

TRAINING SESSIONS 
 

Refresher/training sessions for these        

Liturgical Ministries: EMHC’s, Hospitality 

Ministers, Lectors, will be held as follows: 

 

* Thurs., 1/13, 6:30pm — EMHC’s 

* Tues., 1/18, 6:30pm—Hospitality Minister 

* Thurs., 1/20, 6:30pm — Lectors 

 

Please plan to attend the session for your 

respective ministry so that you can be       

updated on the new layout and adaptations 

for the new church space. 

 

Call Deanna at parish office w/questions. 
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Rev.  Pat  Jakel ,  Pastor  

pjakel@stpaulhighland.org/ Cell: 618-830-1595 

 

Rev. Piotr Kosk, Parochial Vicar, ext. 205 

pkosk@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Dineen Czar, Executive Manager & Liturgical Music Coordinator,  ext. 203 

dczar@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Laurie Scott, Accountant,  ext. 215 

lscott@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Jennifer Hilling, Office Manager, ext. 200 

jhilling@stpaulhighland.org  

 

 

Lorraine Senci, Pastoral Associate for Pastoral Care and Spirituality,  ext. 202 

lsenci@stpaulhighland.org / Cell: 618-604-1891 

 

Deanna Harlan, Pastoral Associate for Faith Formation,  ext. 217 

dharlan@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Molly Korte, Pastoral Associate for Youth Faith Formation,  ext. 210 

mkorte@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Haidee Todora, School Principal,  ext. 300 

htodora@stpaulhighland.org 

 

Renee Mitchell, School Vice Principal,  ext. 301 

rmitchell@stpaulhighland.org 

 

St. Paul Outreach:  1-573-340-3763 

Monday, January 10�

7:00 am Mass  @  Meridith Funeral Home � † Bill Kohlbrecher�

�

Tuesday, January 11�

7:00 am Mass @ Meridith Funeral Home � † Marion Bohnak �

� � � � � � � � �        �

Wednesday, January 12�

7:00 am Mass @ (Meridith Funeral Home)�  † Anton & Minnie Korte�

�

Thursday, January 13�

7:00 am Mass @ Meridith Funeral Home � † Don Lohman �

8:20 am All School Mass (Church)�† Bill Mollet �

�

Friday, January 14�

7:00 am Mass @ (Meridith Funeral Home )�† Marion Bohnak �

�

Saturday, January 15�

4:00 pm Mass  @ (Church)�†Alfred  Kampwerth & �

� � � � �     †Robert & Joyce Oravec �

�

Sunday, January 16 (Church)�

Mass � 7:00 am † Jon Boulanger�

                      8:30 am †  Danny Kloss�

�                    10:00 am   †  Nancy Brinker �

Mass	Intentions		†  �

618-654-2339 

The Highland Area Christian 

Service Ministry (Food Pantry) 

is looking for a male volunteer 

to help on Mondays and 

Wednesdays from approximately 

from 8:00 am�10:00 am.�

�

Needs to be able to lift heavier 

items up to 40 pounds.   If interested, please call �

654�9592. �

January is Men's Retreat month at 

King's House.� Get away from it all 

for a quiet, relaxing weekend. �

Experience the beautiful surround-

ings, prayerful environment, �

delicious food, comfortable rooms, 

and insightful presenters at King’s 

House in Belleville. Make a retreat 

with other men from our parish in January.� �

�

There are three weekends to choose from: January 7�9, 14�

16, or 21�23.� Join us for a time of rest, renewal, and spir-

itual nourishment. �

�

Contact our Parish Captains:�

�

Dave Jacober at (618) 979�5954 or �

Bob Vance at (618) 210�8711 for �

further information or to register.�

Our Mission 

 

Embrace the God who loves you; 

Engage in our community that  

journeys with you; 

Serve the world that needs you. 

This is the heart and soul of what  

we are about as faithful followers of Jesus Christ at 

St. Paul Parish in Highland, Illinois. 
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Banquet 
Rooms  

Available

654-8678Restaurant

TRI FORD INC.
12610 State 

Rt. 143 
HIGHLAND IL
654-2122

SINCE 1969

Mon.-Fri. 9am-5pm     Sat. 9am-2pm
(618) 654-7847 • 201 Poplar St. Highland, IL

Auto Repair • 24 Hr. Towing 
140 Matter Dr., Highland 

654-4913

Highland’s
Tru-Buy

Discount Groceries

610 Broadway/Highland 654-7013

Wellen Tax
1402 Mercantile

Highland, IL 62249

618-654-1991

                Mark & Gail Frey
4542 State Route 160 • Highland, IL

618-675-3725 • swconstruct@agtelco.com 

 
Jerome A. Lager

220 North Fourth Street • Breese, Illinois
618-526-7792

Distinctive Memorials & Building Stone Since 1914
Member of American Institute of Commemorative Art

BINGO
Knights of Columbus 
12454 Illinois Route 143

Every Wednesday at 7:00 PM
25 Games with Several Specials 

Hall Available for Rental 
Join Us - Call 654-9049

111 Walnut St., Highland • 651-9090

LEE’S 
Fine Jewelry, Loans & More
For all your jewelry needs, repairs,  
“Home of the $5 Watch Battery” 
Lee & Angie Rinderer

919 Main St. • Highland • 618-651-0610

• 24-hour Access 

• Great Customer Service 

• Onsite Security 

• Digital Video Surveillance 

• Online Bill Pay 

• Variety of Unit Sizes Available 

• Drive-up Access 

• Climate Control

• NOW OPEN! •

Call Brandi at 
 (618) 651-5003 

 
2670 Plaza Drive • Highland, IL 62249

Contact Brandy Stivers  
to place an ad today! 
bstivers@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2609

Chris Schneider, Branch Manager
1101 Galaxy Drive, Lebanon, IL

Cell: 618-233-7600 • 1-800-529-6227
www.Turfgator.com 

Rickey Barnett  Rickey Barnett Jr.
Owners/Operators

BARNETT PEST SOLUTIONS
618-651-1360

barnettpestsolutions.com                         917 6th St.
barnettpestsolutions@gmail.com                   Highland, IL

Highland, IL

JacoberJacober  
AutomotiveAutomotive

David Jacober David Jacober 
(618) 654-9640(618) 654-9640  

816 Hemlock St. 816 Hemlock St. 
Highland, IL 62249Highland, IL 62249

license and titlelicense and title  
JACOBERJACOBER 

618-654-9640 
816 hemlock street, highland, il 62249

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS
	 1101 Main St.	 114 N. Second St. 
	 Highland, IL	 Greenville, IL	
	 (618) 654-3662	 (618) 664-1215 

Email: joeb@lcb-cpas.com



			   For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com		 St. Paul, Highland, IL	 A 4C 01-0725

• Apartment Leasing  
• Property Management 

• Maintenance • Development 
• Asset Management 
800-736-8669

www.1800rentnow.net • www.terra-properties.com

www.spengel-boulanger.com

 1105 BROADWAY • HIGHLAND

618-654-5588
New Construction, Renovation & Repair

Sewer/Drain Cleaning & Repair
Brian & Connie Ruffini-Parishioners

David & Therese Korte 
Owners 
Hours: 

Tues. - Fri. 9-6 • Sat. 9-3 
Closed Sun. & Mon.

810 Deal Street • Highland

618-654-3813

TORBIT’S 
FLOORING & DECORATING SHOPPE
Carpet • Vinyl • Hardwood

Tile • Laminate • Blinds
4 Ultra Way, Highland      654-4353

Serving You As Family 
618-654-2155  

1223 BroadwayJames W. Meridith 
Funeral Director

James L. Meridith 
Funeral Director, Parishioner 

654-8086

Darren A. Altadonna, D.M.D. 
Byron E. Barker, D.M.D. 

1117 Washington • Highland 
618.654.9866 • www.thesmileshoppe.com

KENT’S PAINTING
* Interior Painting 

* Kitchen Cabinet Painting
Very Neat Work • Insured

Kent Korte  618-792-2542
1520 Maple St., Highland

• Lifetime Warranty 
• Fully Insured 

• Free Estimates

1-800 966-2379 Bus 
 1-618-654-4774 Fax 

bdry@parisincco.com Email  
 www.bdry.com Web 

11308 Route 143 Highland, IL 

S O L U T I O N S
• Basement & Crawlspace 
  Waterproofing 
• Piering, Beams and 
   Foundation Repair
• Wall Anchors 

Business 1-618-654-4771 
Fax 1-618-654-4774 

email bwet@parisincco.com
www.bwetsolutions.com 

11308 State Rt. 143
Highland, IL

Above Ground Pools • Spas • Chemicals

    

• Dr. Roy Reinarman • Dr. Brett Spalding

209 Flax Drive  Highland, IL  
654-7461 

    

dental care 

Excelling in Automotive Care
601 Walnut St. • 654-8471

Keith & Laurie Frank 
$5.00 OFF for Oil Service

Automotive Center 
H I G H L A N D  •  I L L I N O I S

Let Kevin or Linda help make your financial future a priority. 

Kevin M Dewaele	 Linda S Manley, CFP®

Financial Advisor 	 Financial Advisor	
1005 Washington Street	 532 Edwardsville Road	
Highland, IL 62249	 Troy, IL 62294
618-654-6836	 618-667-3272

Member SIPC

    BREFELD 
Plumbing, Heating & Gas Co.

Quality Service Since 1899
PLUMBING • HEATING • COOLING • L.P. GAS

21 W. BROADWAY, TRENTON IL 
(618) 224-7466

Meridith Monument Co.
1223 Broadway 

Highland, IL

                618-654-2155
Come see our INDOOR showroom 

Memorials & Monuments

stjosephshighland.org

1005 Broadway 
Highland

All your wedding needs invites, 
programs, thank you’s to gifts!

Promotional Products
Printing 

Contact Brandy Stivers  
to place an ad today! 
bstivers@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2609

Craig Wieseman  
Broker Associate, Million Dollar Producer 
2621 Plaza Drive • Highland, IL 62249 Each Office Independently 

Owned and Operated

(618) 654-1234 Business 
(800) 314-6862 Toll Free 
(618) 447-3975 Cell  |  (618) 654-4360 Fax 
cwiesemanrealtor@gmail.com 
brownrealtors.com/craigwieseman

alvarado healthcare
Highly Rated in Highland

• Chiropractic Care • Prenatal Care • Sports Rehab • Laser Therapy • Dry Needling
10 Apex Drive, Suite 1 • Highland, IL 62249              618.654.4520 • www.alvaradohealth.com

Affordable  
Chiropractic 

 Care


